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Good morning Commissioners,

My name is Christopher Watrobka and I am a Business Agent for Iron Workers Local
86. I have been an Iron Worker for almost 25 years and was appointed as a
Business Agent a little over 4 years ago. I am speaking on the behalf of 2815 active
members.

I was at the town hall meeting last night and was signed up to testify at #109.
Unfortunately, I left at 10:00 before having the chance to give my testimony. I
wanted to thank the Planning Commission for staying late (not sure how late?) to
listen to public comment.

I have attached a copy of the testimony I had written to speak on last night to let
the Commission know that Iron Workers Local 86 oppose the County's proposed
changes to the Whatcom County Comprehensive Plan and Zoning Code.

Thank you for your time and consideration of all the testimony you heard in last
nights town hall meeting.

Regards,

Christopher Watrobka
Business Agent Iron Workers Local 86
4550 S 134th Place, #102
Tukwila, WA 98168
Work 206-248-4246
Cell 425-280-0445

mailto:chrisw@local86.org
mailto:PDS_Planning_Commission@co.whatcom.wa.us



September 12, 2019 


 


Planning Commission Testimony 


 


 Good evening Commissioners, my name is Christopher Watrobka 


and I am a Business Agent for Iron Workers Local 86. I have been 


an Iron Worker for almost 25 years and was appointed as a 


Business Agent a little over 4 year ago. I stand before you 


speaking on the behalf of 2,715 active members. During my 20 


years of working in the field as a Union Iron Worker, I found 


myself working in all 4 of the Refineries between Skagit and 


Whatcom Counties, also to include the Intalco plant in Ferndale, 


and General Chemical Plant in Anacortes.  


 


 Iron Workers Local 86 oppose the County Council’s proposed 


changes to the Whatcom County Comprehensive Plan and Zoning 


Code for these reasons. 


 


1. The Environmental Impact: 


-If passed, the proposed amendments will not stop the demand for 


processed fossil fuels, and could possibly increase Greenhouse Gas 


Emissions by forcing the processing of fossil fuels to be done at 


facilities that are less efficient, with less stringent environmental 


regulations. 


 


2. The County’s Proposal imposes a Conditional Use Permit on 


virtually every improvement at fossil fuel and renewable fuel 


facilities. Even the “exempt” safety improvements will be required 







to have a Global Greenhouse Gas review and must provide 


mitigation. That process may create enough uncertainty to 


discourage contractors from pursing even the “exempt” projects. 


 


3. The proposed insurance requirements limit the refineries to a 


specific insurance product that may not be available on the market 


in any form. Not to mention, Federal and State regulations are 


already in place and impose rigorous insurance requirements on 


those directly involved in the transportation supply chain. 


 


4. And finally, this proposal is sending a clear message that Cherry 


Point is NOT open for business! This may include the Green 


Renewable Companies the County Council claims it would like to 


attract. 


 


Whatcom County needs the family wage jobs that the Cherry Point 


Companies create. The members of Iron Workers Local 86 ask that 


the Planning Commission takes the time for a thorough public 


review and that the changes are properly vetted and not pushed 


through quickly. 


 


I thank you for your time. 


 






